
 

STRENGTHENING CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION FOR THE 21ST CENTURY (PERKINS V) 
AN AMENDMENT TO CARL D. PERKINS CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION ACT IV 

What can local consortium expect as we move into Perkins V? 
   

1. The local application due May 15, 2019 will be modified from the current form.  The application 
will include a narrative describing the consortium’s transition plans, major changes to the plan in 
general, accurate documentation of the consortium’s programs of study and the full budget 
request.  
 

2. No performance target negotiations will occur for the consortium’s work July 1, 2019 through 
June 30, 2020.  During that time the state will be working to confirm the performance indicators 
and target for the award beginning July 1, 2020. 
 

3. Local consortium will need to begin gathering data and analyzing data for the required needs 
assessment. This provides a lever to examine old habits and practices including structure and 
membership of the consortium.   
 

4. Consortia will submit a 2-year application on or before May 15, 2020 for allocation distribution 
July 1, 2020.  That 2-year application must include a comprehensive needs assessment. 
 

5. An APR will be required Oct. 15, 2019.  It will be the program report of your last year of work 
under Perkins IV- July 1, 2018-June 30, 2019. 
 

6. Professional development for Perkins leadership will occur July or August 2019 so that all are 
prepared for the changes.   
 

7. The consortia leaders have access to the Strengthening Career and Technic Education for the 
12st Century (Perkins V) to use for a communication tools.  
http://www.minnstate.edu/system/cte/consortium_resources/index.html  

 
 

This graphic 
represents the 
Perkins V 
Transition 
Planning for 
Minnesota.   
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